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	Sent:
19 May 2009


Dear club secretary,
Archery GB Policy for Safeguarding Children, Young People and Vulnerable Adults
Every club secretary should have received a copy of the new Archery GB policy during the course of the last couple of weeks – if your club has not received its copy, please let me know urgently.
From comments that we have received, it appears that some clubs are unsure what they need to do next or feel that the document is too complicated.  The attached checklist is an attempt to help clubs carry out the changes that are required to continue to be GNAS clubs.  It does not replace the Archery GB guidance, but is intended to provide a readily achievable introduction to ensuring that your club complies with the most important aspects of the policy.
All clubs are now required to sign up to the Child Protection Policy; and I am afraid that there is no option about this if you wish to keep your insurance cover.  Even if you do not have juniors in the club at present (or vulnerable adults) they may come with parents, visit the field etc.
A number of clubs have said ‘We do not want juniors because of all the trouble etc.’.  This is not the solution and it is definitely not desirable within any sport.

The process looks complicated from the handbook, but it really is not and many clubs have already made preparations anticipating the current procedures as a matter of good practice.  Remember the book is written to try and cover all eventualities for most sports;  what I have tried to do to is to cover the required parts and to help you to do so easily.

It should also be noted that there are already queries being raised about certain parts of the policy and these notes will be updated when replies are given to our queries.  There has already been one change about a parent supervising and shooting with their children on an enclosed field (see the GNAS site for the update).

Most of the paperwork you might need (forms etc.) is now available on the GNAS website.  Using them is a good idea and provides the opportunity to update permission slips etc.

If you have any problems with implementing the policy at your club, do not hesitate to ask for help either from me or the Archery GB Child Protection Officer.
Yours faithfully/sincerely,

Mark S. P. Davis

Child Protection Officer, Kent Archery Association

Guidance Notes on the ArcheryGB Policy for
Safeguarding Children, Young People and Vulnerable Adults

Use the following check-list to ensure that your club complies with the policy’s main requirements – if you identify that a task has already been done in the past, tick it straight away, otherwise tick it as you complete it.
You need to ask yourselves the following questions:
1. Is the relevant paragraph in the constitution?
If not:
	
	Make arrangements for the following paragraph to be added:
“This club has adopted the Archery GB Policy for Safeguarding Children, Young People and Vulnerable Adults.”

Alternative wordings will be acceptable, provided that it is clear that the policy is accepted.

	
	Record the meeting that added the paragraph to the Constitution in the club minutes.

	
	Circulate the updated constitution.
Remember to send a copy to the KAA Secretary.

	
	Explain the changes to the club members.

	
	Make sure the position of CPO is a committee position.
It is important to ensure that your constitution includes a CPO, even if you are not currently able to fill the position.


2. Have you returned the tear off slip to GNAS?
If not:
	
	Return slip when the meeting has taken place.
There is no formal deadline for this, because many clubs will need to arrange an EGM for point 1, but obviously it would be better not to delay unnecessarily.


3. Do you have a Child Protection Officer on the committee?
If not:
	
	Elect one

Although you can still take advice from other club CPOs or the County CPO if your club does not have its own, it better by far to have your own.


4. Have you let the KAA and ArcheryGB know who is your Club CPO?
If not:
	
	Inform them.

They need know who your CPO is and how to contact him/her in case your club ever needs advice or assistance on any protection issue;  knowing this in advance will avoid delays while the CPO’s identity is verified.
The Club Secretary or outgoing CPO should also provide details of changes.


5. Have they been CRB checked?
If not:
	
	Get them checked.

This is a free process and the forms are available from GNAS on request.  A copy of the relevant CRB certificate to be shown to the Club Secretary and the fact minuted.


6. Have they had the relevant training?
If not:
	
	Seek training via Local Authority, GNAS, local Sports Council etc.

Note-- all coaches will have had the relevant training.


7. Are children present on club days without parents staying with them?
If so:
	
	Consider changing this so that a parent (or person ‘in loco parentis’) stays all the time.  This can relieve the club of many problems (such as a parent not collecting their children on time, an accident happening etc.).  It also improves general supervision levels.


8. Do you take children away to events?
If so:
	
	Follow the guidelines and use the forms in the book.  Look carefully at the section about who should take whom.  Consider asking parents to take children rather than club members, coaches etc.  Many tournaments correctly now require that children are not left unsupervised at shoots and if the parents take them, you do not have that responsibility.


9. Do you have to hand the required phone numbers?
If not:
	
	Find out what the numbers are and put them up on the club notice board.

Include local Police, ChildLine, local Children’s Social Care (additional numbers might be useful for other purposes – it might be helpful to keep them together on a single notice).


10. Are any parents present ‘in loco parentis’ for other children?
If so:
	
	Some clubs have, quite sensibly, got letters of authority for one parent to look after other children who are friends etc.  There are no forms for this yet through GNAS but they have been requested.  In the meantime check that you have letters from all the affected parties and that they are stored safely.


11. Does the club have an accident book / register?
If not:
	
	It is generally a good idea for all clubs to have a shooting register.  This is simply a book with pages where archers shooting sign in and sign out and were there to be a serious accident it is easy to identify who was shooting etc.  It also helps note field usage etc.

This book can then be used to note any accidents (juniors or otherwise) that take place, with separate sheets noting the action that was taken, who did it and what can be done (if anything) to avoid a similar accident in the future.
The register can also be used to note lost arrows, damaged equipment etc. so it becomes a good on-going record for the club.


The Kent Archery Association is affiliated to:

The Southern Counties Archery Society

ArcheryGB, Lilleshall National Sports Centre, nr Newport, Shropshire  TF10 9AT

Fédération Internationale de Tir à l'Arc, Maison du Sport International, Avenue de Rhodanie 54, CH-1007 Lausanne, Switzerland

The Kent Archery Association is affiliated to:

The Southern Counties Archery Society

ArcheryGB, Lilleshall National Sports Centre, nr Newport, Shropshire  TF10 9AT

Fédération Internationale de Tir à l'Arc, Maison du Sport International, Avenue de Rhodanie 54, CH-1007 Lausanne, Switzerland


[image: image1.jpg]